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OPEB Tracking Job Aid
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The 2009 and 2011 SEBAC Agreements define requirements for funding of retiree health benefits.  As a result of these agreements, all health-care eligible employees are obligated to contribute to the Retiree Health fund for a ten-year period.  Four deduction codes were created for this purpose:  OPEB, OTRS, OPE2 and OTR2.  An additional deduction code of ADJOPE was also created to process adjustments.  (For purposes of this document, the term “OPEB” is used generically.)
Effective July 1, 2017, the State will begin matching the Retiree Health Fund contributions made by employees.  Payment of the State share to the Retiree Health Fund is scheduled to take effect with paychecks dated July 7, 2017.  

There will be three employer deduction codes.  OPER will be used to match the 3% contribution paid by employees with deduction codes OPEB and OPE2.  The OTER deduction code will be applied for members of the Teachers Retirement System currently paying 1.75% of compensation through deduction codes OTRS and OTR2.  The need for addition of the ADJOER deduction code for employer contributions will be determined by the OSC when an employee is using the ADJOPE deduction code to make up missed employee contributions..
The new employer deduction codes were ented by CORE-CT in June 2017.  Personnel and Payroll Officers should not remove the new deduction codes from employee records.  

To assist with the processing and monitoring of the various OPEB deductions, a group of custom pages are on the Core-CT HRMS system.  These pages are available to agency users who are assigned to the following roles:  CT AGY HR SPECIALIST, 
CT AGY BN SPECIALIST and CT AGY PAYROLL SPECIALIST. 
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Special Note:  Unlike the rest of Core-CT, these pages are presented to users without Department security in place.  This recognizes the need for a hiring agency to view any previous OPEB deduction activity for an employee.  

For more information on both SEBAC 2009,  SEBAC 2011 and the implementation of State Share for Retiree Health, please refer to Core-CT Job Aids (http://www.core-ct.state.ct.us/hr/payroll/payroll_jobaids.htm) and memorandums issued by the Office of the State Comptroller, Healthcare Policy and Benefit Services (http://www.osc.state.ct.us/2010memos/numbered/201011.htm,  http://www.osc.ct.gov/2012memos/healthcare/201201hp.htm and http://www.osc.ct.gov/2017memos/healthcare/201703hp.htm).
Additionally, an OPEB Error Report is planned.  More information will be provided when this becomes available. 
Page 1 of 1

[image: image3.png]


_1464775144.bin

